Village of Hesperia
Regular Council Meeting
July 11, 2016

Call to order: President Nemastil called this Regular Council Meeting to order at 7:30 pm in
the Village Hall. Pledge of Allegiance was recited. Roll Call was taken with a quorum noted.

Roll Call: Members Present: Doris DeLong, Carol Kochans , Mike Farber, Joyce McDonald,
Jayne Biggart, Lou Nemastil
Absent: Raymond

Also present: Bonnie Robinson, Sheriff Pat Hedlund, Bill Rumsey, Gail Schulte, Clerk Miller,
Chief Gibbs. Entering late was Sandra Clark

Set the Agenda: All in favor. Absent: Raymond

Motion by Kochans/Seconded by DelLong (motion CARRIED)

A motion was made to approve the minutes of the regular Council Meeting of June 20, 2016.
All in favor.

Absent: Raymond

Abstain: Nemastil

Motion by DelLong/Seconded Biggart (motion CARRIED)

A motion was made to approve the invoices for the month of June 2016 in the amount of
$101,412.75

All in favor.

Absent: Raymond

Announcements/ Correspondence:

Sheriff Pat Hedlund was present announcing his run to retain his position as Newaygo County
Sheriff.
Gail Schulte was present to announce her candidacy for Oceana County Treasurer.

Committee Reports:
Dams, Parks, Civic & Recreation:

Streets, Sidewalks & Equipment:

Water & Sewer:

Finance, Budget & Insurance: Chair DeLong commented it is time for the DPW employees to be
reviewed for a wage increase since proper licensing has been acquired.

She also commented that bids should be received for the new roof on the Pavillion at Weaver
Park.

The tax collection process is moving smoothly, taxes are now be received thru the BS&A Tax
program instead of Cash Receipting.

Ordinance:
Ambulance:



Grants, Fund Raising, Chamber-Interact:
Personnel & Salary: .

Village Hall, Village Facilities & Lighting:
Technology, Website, Cable TV:

Police & Zoning Reports:
Chief Gibbs gave his Police and Zoning report: There were 151 total calls, 48 calls with reports,

7 criminal arrests, 00 Juvenile arrests, 1 parking citation, 6 traffic citations, 2 traffic accidents.
Zoning: 3 zoning permits, 8 zoning violations, 4 site plan reviews.

PRESIDENT/DPW Report:
Bill Thorne reported on the progress the DPW is making. Michigan Rural Water’s Roy Anklum’s

last day will be July 22, 2016, Been mowing the sewer site, pumping at the sewer site, roads
still being patched.

Unfinished Business:

New Business:

Public Comment — 1 Minute

Sandy Clark was present announcing her run for the State Representative for Lake, Oceana,
Newaygo Counties.

Miscellaneous:

Sheriff Hedlund wanted to remind Council that the Road Patrol Millage is up for RENEWAL on
the August 2 ballot.

Adjournment:
Motion by McDonald, seconded by Kochans to adjourn. Meeting adjourned at 8:04 pm.

Respectfully submitted,
Peggy J. Miller
Hesperia Village Clerk

“Village of Hesperia is an equal opportunity provider and employer”






